Meeting Minutes

Forest County Board of Adjustment

Friday, September 13th, 2013
1.  The roll was called and members present were Ron Tschohl, Chairman and John Aschenbrenner.  Member Harry Thurin was called to work and absent.  ZA Pam LaBine was present and Tom Perry represented the applicant.  Dell Baumgartner was there as the Town of Lincoln Zoning Administrator
2.  Motion by John Aschenbrenner to approve the agenda, second by Ron Tschohl, all in favor, motion approved.  

3.  There were no minutes to approve.

4.  ZA confirmed compliance with the open meetings law and those notices are attached.

5.  The Chairman put no time limits on each speaker.

6.  Motion by John Aschenbrenner to open the public hearing, second by Ron Tschohl, all in favor, motion approved. 
7.  ZA read the application.

8.  Tom Perry spoke for the applicant.  He explained that the existing deck is cantilevered from the house and four feet wide.  If someone is sitting on a chair there is no way to go around them without getting up.  They would like to extend the deck two feet further for additional space.  Mr. Koch’s father is in a wheelchair and this would help a person get around him on the deck.  There are no support posts on this deck. 

9.  ZA said there were no sanitary issues.  The deck has no supports that touch ground.  She had thought of approving the deck under the ADA but then the deck would be torn down when it was no longer needed.  A variance would be more valuable to the home.  There is no erosion.  The slope is steep on the lake side and rocked to the shore.  It is 61 feet to the OHWM from the edge of the proposed deck. ZA asked Mr. Baumgartner if he had anything to add.  He did not.
10. There was no related correspondence. 

11. There was no ex-parte communication.

12. There were no witnesses.

13. Tom Perry said there was approximately 250 feet of frontage and the home next door is on the same property.  ZA said that if there is 30 feet in every 100 feet for view corridor then this lot would be eligible for 75 feet of view corridor.  The current NR 115 allows for consolidation of view corridors but this is not in our ordinance. 
14. There were no final questions.

15. Motion by John Aschenbrenner to close the public hearing, second by Ron Tschohl, all in favor, motion approved.  

16. There was no motion to go into closed session.

17. Discussion was held on the application of William Koch to extend his deck toward the shoreline.  Ron Tschohl noted the demonstration given by the applicant’s agent during the site visit on how hard it is to get around a chair on a four foot space.  The committee discussed mitigation.  It was noted that the hill is steep with rock holding it in place.  There is no erosion.
18. Motion by John Aschenbrenner to approve the variance with the conditions, second by Ron Tschohl, all in favor, motion approved.  The variance is granted to extend the suspended 4 foot deck an additional 2 feet.  Applicant is further to allow native vegetation to grow on each side of his view corridor above the rock line for fifteen feet.  Drawing attached. 

19. Motion by John Aschenbrenner to adjourn, second by Ron Tschohl, all in favor, motion approved.  

    Submitted by:_____________________________________________9/19/2013

